
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 22 JANUARY 2007


EX.011/07
TALKIN TARN BUSINESS PLAN  (Key Decision)
Portfolio - Environment and Infrastructure

Subject Matter - The Director of Community Services submitted Report CS.07/07 enclosing a report (CS.69/06) which was considered by the Executive on 18 December 2006 (Minute excerpt EX.299/06) setting out a Plan for the development of public services at Talkin Tarn Country Park from 2006-08, including options for the setting of car park charges to be introduced early in 2007.  The Executive had referred the draft Business Plan including the proposed car parking charges to the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee for comment, taking into consideration the comments of the Portfolio holder regarding car parking charges. 

The Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee on 18 January 2007 (Minute reference COS.11/07) had considered the report and a Minute Excerpt was submitted.  The Chairman of the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee was present at the meeting and reported that the Committee had recognised that the Council was in the early stages of the management of Talkin Tarn, but was concerned that there was no Risk Register with the Business Plan.  The Committee welcomed the promises in the Business Plan and looked forward to future opportunities to monitor implementation of the Plan.

The Environment and Infrastructure Portfolio Holder welcomed the input of the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee and agreed that a Risk Register needed to be included with the Business Plan.  He than advised that the Executive had taken note of the concerns and views expressed by members of the public over the past 12 to 18 months and proposed the following amendments to the Business Plan, seconded by Councillor Mitchelson:

(a)  Car Park Charges (paragraph 8.2)

Cars                Up to 2  hours - Free 

                       Over 2 hours - £2.00

Mini Buses      Up to 2 hours - Free

                       Over 2 hours - £4.00

Coaches         £5.00 (standard charge)

No Annual permit - although this would be monitored over the first year of operation.

(b)  Friends of Talkin Tarn (paragraph 8.10) - a joining fee should not be introduced at this stage.  Officers should be asked to provide further information on this aspect including a review of the Terms of Reference and the implications of charging for Friends of Talkin Tarn membership.

The Director of Community Services commented that the car parking income projections had been based on the charges proposed in the Business Plan.

Summary of options rejected - None

DECISION

1.  That the Business Plan for Talkin Tarn, as set out in Report CS.07/07 be approved subject to the inclusion of the amendments in relation to parking charges and Friends of Talkin Tarn membership as outlined above.

2.  That the Director of Community Services progresses the Car Parking Order incorporating the charges outlined above.

3.  That given the importance of setting up a body to involve the public, the Director of Community Services report back to the Executive as soon as possible on the Friends of Talkin Tarn, including terms of reference and the implications of charging for membership.

Reasons for Decision - To approve a Business Plan for Talkin Tarn.  The Business Plan provides an update from that approved by Council, based on completion of the improvement works and 8 months operational experience.

1
1

